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March 12, 2024 
 
Robert ASCAH 
503-7951 96 St NW 
Edmonton, CA-AB T6C 4R1 
 
Dear Robert ASCAH: 
 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Request #: TF000-2023-G-42 
 
On November 13, 2023, Treasury Board and Finance received your request under the 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FOIP Act) for a copy of:  
 
All records, including notes, emails, memoranda reports, letters, graphs, tables, 
briefings, presentations, whether written, photographed, recorded or stored in any 
manner in the custody of the following divisions of Alberta Treasury Board and 
Finance pertaining to the creation of an Alberta Pension Plan. 
 
1.            Office of the Deputy Minister, 
 
2.              Ministerial Correspondence Unit; and 
 
3.            Financial Sector Regulation Division. 
 
Time period: from April 01, 2020 to November 13, 2023 
 
Treasury Board and Finance has decided to grant you access to part of the records 
you requested. The records contain some information that was withheld from 
disclosure in accordance with the following sections of the FOIP Act: 
 
Section 4 – Records to which this Act applies 

Section 17 – Disclosure harmful to personal privacy 

Section 18 – Disclosure harmful to individual or public safety 

Section 20 – Disclosure harmful to a communication system if disclosed  

Section 21 – Disclosure harmful to intergovernmental relations 

Section 22 - Cabinet and Treasury Board Confidences 

Section 24 – Advice from Officials 

Section 25 - Economic and Other Interests of a Public Body  
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Section 27 - Privileged Information 

Section 29 – Information that is available to the public (please note the link below to publicly 
available information) 

Fair Deal Panel, Report to Government  

Minister Toews Mandate Letter from Premier Smith  

Minister Horner Mandate Letter from Premier Smith  

Premier Smith Letter to Justin Trudeau  

Minister Horner Letter to Freeland  

We have removed the information that is withheld from disclosure and that is  
non-responsive in order to provide you with access to the remainder of the records 
(attached). 
 
You may ask for a review under Part 5 of the FOIP Act by the Information and Privacy 
Commissioner (Commissioner) of the decision to not give access to part of the record. 
To request a review, you must submit a completed Request for Review form within  
60 days from the date of this letter to the Commissioner at Suite 410, 9925 – 109 
Street, Edmonton, Alberta, T5K 2J8. The form is available under ‘Resources’ on the 
Commissioner’s website, www.oipc.ab.ca, or you can call 1-888-878-4044 to request 
a copy. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at keely.white@gov.ab.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Keely White 
FOIP Advisor 
Serving Treasury Board and Finance 
Government of Alberta 
 
https://kings-
printer.alberta.ca/1266.cfm?page=F25.cfm&leg_type=Acts&isbncln=9780779841530 
 
 


